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CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, April 26, 2021 | 12:00 P.M. – 1:00 P.M.
GOV Training Room, 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806

WebEx meeting & 

Via Teleconference call-in Number: 1-408-792-6300
Access code: 133 751 5275## 
Chair Pastor Sarah Robinson, in accordance to the Sunshine State Law of Florida this meeting is to be recorded.  

Dr. Salem took a present attendance of the Board members  

BOARD MEMBERS 

Present:
Chair Pastor Sarah Robinson (present)
Vice Chair Janae Moore (present)

Commissioner Nicole Wilson (present)

Todd Carr (present)
Leslie Odum (present)

Marsha Robbins (present)

Sasha Ruiz (present)

Pablo Vargas (present)

Jacqueline Gomez-Tejeda (present)

BOARD MEMBERS
Absent:  Nauman Ansari

     Zoe Colon
     Helja Mejia


STAFF PRESENT:  Dr. Tracy Salem (present) 

Johonna Brown (WebEx)
Diana Mendez (WebEx)

Keith Yannessa (WebEx)
Paulette Hinton (WebEx)





Shashondalyn Upson (WebEx)




Tracy Roush (present)

                                   Vivienne Taggart (present)
STAFF ABSENT:  None
Guests:  Warren Kenner (present)
   Glenton Gilzean (present)

MEETING

The Children and Family Services Board met on Monday, April 26, 2021 at 12:00 P.M. in person and also through WebEx/ via Teleconference call-in number: 1-408-792-6300, access code: 133 751 5275## 
Item I – CALL TO ORDER

Chair Pastor Sarah Robinson called the meeting to order at 12:04 P.M. 
Item II - WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Good afternoon!  Dr. Salem welcome everyone to the meeting.  

Dr. Salem acknowledged the conference line for any participants on the phone and for any public comments. No public comment. 
We have not done an afternoon meeting in a long time.  It changed to the morning because we were having difficulty making quorum.  People were more comfortable with morning because it was hard in the afternoon for quorum and it broke up people’s day.  At the last board meeting board members voted and approved to change the meeting time to the afternoon.

Dr. Salem just want to say congratulations to Ms. Janae, you were voted in to Vice-Chair on the CFS Board, Yeah!  And then a couple of re-appointments – Janae Moore was re-appointed, so thank you, and Zoe Colon was re-appointed, so that is awesome.   Dr. Salem introduced a couple of the new Board Members – Sasha Ruiz, Jacqueline Gomez-Tejeda, Pablo Vargas and Marsha Robbins.  Marsha did the orientation but was not able to make the last meeting.

Marsha Robbins introduced herself.  Good afternoon everyone!  She is the Executive Director of Dramatic Education and specializes in school-age drama programs for school districts and organizations. So children and families is something she works with and she is glad to be a part of the Board.

Dr. Salem said welcome!

Sasha Ruiz introduced herself.  She is a Speech Language Pathologist in Seminole County.  She volunteered in Seminole County with foster care kids.  She lives in Orange County and thought she should do some work in Orange County, so this is her first Orange County thing.

Welcome!

Jacqueline Gomez-Tejeda introduced herself.  She moved to Orlando 4 years ago.  She worked in Mental Health, started with DJJ and worked with Survivor Victim Centers for 20 years.

She is working with the Florida House of Representatives and very happy to be here and excited.

Welcome!

Pablo Vargas introduced himself.  He is living in Orlando for about a year and half now.  He came from Puerto Rico and worked with the Department of Children and Families over there and in the State of Florida.

He now works for Merlin Entertainments Limited as a HR Specialist Advisor in their HR Department.

Welcome!

Dr. Salem – our board is so much fun that Warren who has been on and off our board has come continuously as a guest. Mr. Glen who has been on our board and has fallen off continues to come as guest also.
That tells you how much fun we are and all the good work we do here.  So welcome to you guys and glad that you choose to sit on this board.

This board is pretty unique.  It is different from a lot of other boards that people sit on.  There is some involvement and once COVID dissipates or when we get some control over it, we will request some of your involvement for support to the kids.

We don’t do too many events, but we do a Summer event that Shonda is organizing, and a huge Christmas Kick Off usually the 1st or 2nd week in November depending upon the Mayor’s calendar and that is really an event that the CFSB puts on.  We put it on through your guidance. 

Also, you may not be aware this month is Child Abuse Prevention month and we normally do a big event but unfortunately, we couldn’t because of COVID and things not safe.

So those are some of the big events that we ask for you to help and participate in.  We meet every other month for six times a year.  We ask for your guidance and feedback.   Dr. Salem will do more an in-depth orientation with you next week on May 4th.

Public comments –

Mr. Glen just wanted the Chair and Vice-Chair both to know that the past Chair and Vice-Chair are here as guest.  That tells you the pressure is on and keep up the great work.  He just wants to share that.  Thank you, Dr. Salem.

Warren – he has great, great news.  Those who don’t know Team Gamez has sponsored every single child on campus last year.  This is not a yearly continuous thing but he had the pleasure of speaking with them on Sunday yesterday, they have elected to continue with us to support this Christmas season.

Thumbs up to Team Gamez for supporting GOV once again.

Dr. Salem said that is wonderful.  So that is another event that we would like to see the board support.  It is a huge auction and dinner event in October from 6pm – 10pm.  It is volunteering to help in different capacities. That is where the monies come from and the reason they are able to sponsor every single child on campus.  Please volunteer if you are able. It is a fun event.
Glen – they were selected by the Department of Education to offer free tutoring at Great Oaks Village (GOV) and he is working through Dr. Salem and Ms. Shonda Upson.  He is trying to navigate and comply with all the legal stuff that Tallahassee wants and hopefully that every student need at GOV.  It is free of charge.   Thank you.  

Item III - APPROVAL OF THE FOLLOWING ITEMS

A. Chair Pastor Sarah Robinson declared a quorum at 12:17 p.m.  After a brief review of Item III, A, Chair Pastor Sarah Robinson asked for a motion to be made to approve the (Board Meeting Minutes on 02/22/2021).  Commissioner Nicole Wilson made the first motion and Vice Chair Janae Moore seconded the motion. The motion carried, Item III A (Board Meeting Minutes on February 22, 2021) was approved.
B. YFS Program reports were informational only and did not require board approval.
Item IV- MANAGER’S REPORT 
Dr. Tracy Salem –

· COVID updates – 
COVID really hit us hard because we have two residential programs here which means a lot of movement on campus.
We did a pretty good job keeping the campus safe and making sure the staff and the kids have PPE –

(the face shields, masks, gloves, gowns, boot covers and hand sanitizers).  Shonda and her team really did a good job. Of course, this is our first pandemic so we learned as we went.

Johonna and Paulette really did a good job at the Youth Shelter.  We also worked closely with Facilities any time we had a possible symptom outbreak.  We cleaned that area to the extreme if a kid had a possible exposure.  We did a good job controlling our campus.

· Tutoring –

At the last meeting Glen brought up tutoring.  Every youth on this campus goes through tutoring unless their GPA is 3.75 higher, it is mandated.

We work with Bridges of Light for tutoring for a very long time and continue to work with them.  Bridges of Light is a very specific organization.  They target specific needs and looking also to work with Glen to broaden that, and looking to hire our own tutors as well.

Shonda is in the process of hiring a couple of teachers.  The reason behind that, is the kids in foster care are usually one or two years behind and unfortunately through COVID some were behind even more.  We thought with teachers on campus it would be beneficial for us to work one on one with a kid.  Shonda is looking at Math, Science, History and English to better enhance the kids.

We have some kids graduating with a 4.2 GPA, while some continue to struggle, and to really address that struggle we are looking at different avenues of people providing tutoring on campus and also with the hope of mentoring.

The teachers that we find are also interested in spending the extra time with the kids.  This will have the best impact on our kids.  We are looking at working with Glen’s organization and continue to stay with Bridges of Lights and in the process of hiring our own teachers.

The kids at the Youth Shelter have their own teachers on site at the school here right on campus.  They have two teachers and an Educational Support Staff.  Paulette is constantly winning awards for their educational programs.  We would love to duplicate this for GOV.

Paulette – they have to be super creative for the kids needs.  They work very closely with the teachers to accommodate the kids with GED testing at Orlando Tech off site and arrange for transportation because the parents can’t take them.  They go above and beyond to accommodate the child and meet their goal. 

Awesome!  Thank you, Paulette.

The Summer Program is a little different this year.  In the past we would do a big summer bash and they go on field trips.  So, our summer curriculum is changing for the first time.  Shonda and her team are navigating how that is going to look.  We are still doing a Summer Kick Off the best we can.  

We will send you the date once we confirm either June 1st or 2nd.  And the Youth Shelter is with the same Summer Program with the court. 

Dr. Salem – good news, good news for the first time in GOV history.  GOV graduated their first young lady with an AA degree.  WOW!!  In County Regulations we will give her the money for college.  The Board did give her a laptop when she graduated from high school.  We are also doing a check from another foundation because we don’t have it set up in the CFSB account.  In the future we will probably have to set that up.

We did ask the young lady is there anything you want for graduating with an AA degree.  She said you can take her and her close friends to Universal Studio which includes everyone from the cottages. 

Commission Wilson that is so great, what a sweet girl.

Board Member Todd – his question is about the budget.  On the Board Report there are two budget lines – one for Education over 50% expended and the other Scholastic Achievement/Farrell over 50% expended. Is that exceptional or is that tiny.  Do we need to address that to the Board?

Diana – we have two of our funds.  One is the Board fund and the other is the Schafer donation and the Farrell Foundation funds.  Those two funds meet the educational need for the children if we need to make an adjustment.

Board Member Todd – thank you.  If that is something you need to and can come to the Board about we do not want you to struggle.

Dr. Salem – it is the way how we utilize the money in spending in the County year.  This year is almost done.  We are on track with spending, and yes, we will come to the Board if we need more money.  We spend less because of COVID and not going anywhere this year.  With businesses slowly opening up we did go to the movies and Mr. Farrell usually does do a big event for summer and Christmas.  That amazing!

Amazon Donation – they wanted to donate to a big organization for Black History month and reached out to our Human Resources Department.  They called Great Oaks Village and pulled up with four truckloads of items worth about $30K to include PPE, to clothes to hygiene, 250 brand new Kindles, etc. and another tuck with 20, 000 masks and sanitization wipes for families/clients.

Dr. Salem asked are we good on Budget stuff and did she answer the questions.

Vice-Chair Janae – has a question with the girl graduating how are we helping her?  Are we helping with a car, driver’s license, does she have the life skills and are we supporting her?  She just wants to know for her knowledge.

Dr. Salem – we don’t get her a car but we do help with the DL. Life skills starts at Great Oaks Village at 12 years old and higher.  Everybody in this age group is involved in life skills classes.  Some are general and some are specific groups.

Our Wittenstein Cottage is an Independent Living Cottage so we set those rules like UCF dorm housing rules.  We do a lot of teaching on how to balance a checking account, how to save money, how to do a resume and how to transition into a four-year college.  We also teach things on normalcy.
Embrace Families is their worker and they will take them to tour the colleges that are out of state.

Board Member Leslie – do our kids go out of State?  She does know of a kid that went out of State to North Carolina.

Dr. Salem – anything out of State is driven by their worker.  We do within the State.  We let our kids experience the dorms at UCF during a week-long camp. 
· Indoor pavilion discussion – 
We will table at the next meeting on June 28th.
· COA reform /CFSB goals for the year –
We will table at the next meeting on June 28th.
 Item V - BOARD OPEN DISCUSSION (All) 
 None 
Item VI- FUTURE DATE 

Chair Pastor Sarah Robinson reminded everyone that the next Board meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, June 28, 2021 @ 12:00 p.m. at the GOV Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806.  

Item VII- ADJOURN 

With no further business to be discussed the meeting was adjourned at 1:05 P.M. 

Chair Pastor Sarah thanked everyone! 
Minutes submitted by:  Vivienne Taggart 
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